
From: Chambers, Adrienne <AdrienneC@coj.net>
Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 9:29 AM
To: John Allmand <john@jaaarchitecture.com>
Subject: Historic Structure in Riverside = 2063 Oak Street 
 
To whom it may concern,
 
2063 Oak Street highly contributes to the character of the Riverside Avondale Historic District as it was built by 
one of the most notable local architects, H. J. Klutho. This structure is rated 4-stars in Jacksonville’s Architectural 
Heritage Landmarks for the Future, created by the Jacksonville Historic Landmarks Commission, and is listed 
on the RAP neighborhood association’s very short “Architectural Gems” list https://riversideavondale.org/archi-
tectural-gems/. Alterations to the character or design of this structure will require Commission review as this 
structure should be maintained as originally constructed by H. J. Klutho in 1926. 

Please let me know if you have any questions, 
 
Adrienne Chambers
City Planner I 
City of Jacksonville I Planning and Development Department
214 North Hogan Street, Suite 300
Jacksonville, FL 32202
(904) 255-7854
www.coj.net


